To all immigrants

In March the government approved the project for a new law which is going to
change the Bossi-Fini law. The proposal contains some improvements:

The stream decrees and the possibilities to entry in Italy increase;

The residence permit’s term becomes longer;

The “sponsor” to be allowed to entry in Italy in order to work is reintroduced;
The right to vote in communal elections after five years’ residence is provided;

But there are also some negative aspects:

The Temporary Permanence Centres are maintained (even if reduced);

¢ No act of indemnity for clandestines is provided;

e The proxy to communes of the residence practises is not clearly provided;

Moreover, there is the risk that the passage of the new law will require a long time.
In the meantime:
e The life and work conditions of immigrants are still regulated by the Bossi-Fini
law;
e A year later the applicatons of the 2006 stream decree still haven’t been
regularized;
e The “by post” permit came into force, and it has become a robbery;
The promised laws on the right of asylum and citizenship aren’t mentioned;
e In Lombardia and in other regions regional racist measures came into force
against the phone centers.

We immigrants have to make people listen to our voice.

We are asking for a really new law and within certain times
We are asking to cancel the robbery of the “by post” permit
We are asking for the “act of indemnity”

To get to know and deepen the government’s bill,
To decide the mobilization’s objectives together:

Saturday 14th April, 4 p.m.
BERGAMO, Sala “Lama”
Sede Cgil-Bg, Via Garibaldi 11

Immigrants’ assembly

Introducing reports by:

Ibrahimmah NIANE (Cgil — Brescia)
Stefano GALIENI (journalist, Casa delle Culture — Roma)

All immigrants, immigrants’ associations, solidarity associations, and antiracist
forces are invited

Immigrants coordination Bergamo - Immigrant workers-Fiom Bergamo

For communications: 3384155442 (Seck); 3397728683 (Fabio), 3899957288 (Mohamed)




